

Name: _____

Class: S6

Date: .../.../ 20...

Tel: 038 255 2594

LESSON 2: RELATIONSHIPS VOCABULARY & GRAMMAR

A. NEW LESSON

Lưu ý: Các từ vựng mở rộng thầy cô cho ghi trong vở (nếu có) và các từ vựng mở rộng trong phiếu để có chủ thích nghĩa: Con về nhà chép mỗi từ 1 dòng để ghi nhớ nhé.

1. VOCABULARY

No.	New words	Meanings	No.	New words	Meanings
1	tie the knot (idm)	cưới nhau	9	divorce (v)	ly hôn
2	split up (phr.v)	chia tay/ ly hôn	10	divorce (n)	sự ly hôn
3	engagement (n)	sự hứa hôn, đính hôn	11	anniversary (n)	lễ kỷ niệm, ngày kỷ niệm
4	propose (v)	cầu hôn	12	friendship (n)	tình bạn
5	fall in love (idm)	phải lòng	13	go out (phr.v)	hẹn hò, trong mối quan hệ yêu đương
6	acquaintance (n)	người quen (tuy biết nhau nhưng không phải bạn bè)	14	bride (n)	cô dâu
7	colleague (n)	đồng nghiệp, đồng sự	15	groom (n)	chú rể
8	get on with somebody (phr.v)	có mối quan hệ hài hòa, ăn ý với ai đó	16	bring someone up (phr.v)	nuôi nấng ai đó

***Note:**

n = noun: danh từ;

v = verb: động từ;

idm = idiom: thành ngữ;

phr.v = phrasal verb: cụm động từ

***Con học thuộc nghĩa của từ, chỉnh phát âm theo từ điển và chép mỗi từ 1 dòng vào vở ghi.**

2. GRAMMAR: NEED / SHOULD / MUSTN'T

	Cách sử dụng	Cấu trúc	Ví dụ
NEED	Chúng ta sử dụng NEED khi ta cần thực hiện một điều gì đó vì nó cần thiết .	S + need(s) + to + V-inf.	I need to run in order to keep fit. (Tôi cần phải chạy để giữ vóc dáng cân đối.)

SHOULD	Chúng ta sử dụng SHOULD khi muốn khuyên ai đó nên làm gì .	S + should + V-inf.	You should go to bed before 11 p.m. (Bạn nên đi ngủ trước 11 giờ tối.)
MUSTN'T (MUST NOT)	Chúng ta sử dụng MUSTN'T khi muốn nói ai đó không được làm gì .	S + mustn't + V-inf.	You mustn't start running without warming up your leg muscles. (Bạn không được chạy khi chưa khởi động cơ chân.)

B. HOMEWORK

I. Complete the sentences with NEED, SHOULD or MUSTN'T. Change the form of the words if necessary

0. You mustn't smoke in the hospital.

- Keep down! You _____ let anyone see you.
- She recommended that I _____ take some time off.
- I gave her some extra money - I know I didn't _____ to, but I thought it would be kind.
- Shaun _____ to do some shopping on his way home from work.
- It's rather cold in here. _____ I turn the heating on?

II. Read the descriptions of some words/ phrases, then write the complete words/ phrases (the first letter is already there)

0. the quality of being brave

B R A V E R Y

- a man on his wedding day, or just before or just after it
- an agreement to marry somebody; the period during which two people are engaged
- a date that is an exact number of years after the date of an important or special event
- to stop having a relationship with somebody
- a person that you know but who is not a close friend

G _____
E _____
A _____
S _____ U _____
A _____

III. Fill in the blanks with the given words in the box, some words may not be used. Change the form of the words if necessary

propose	waste	friendship	knot	colleague	divorce	get	bring
---------	-------	------------	------	-----------	---------	-----	-------

0. I think study guide is a waste of money.

- The couple tied the _____ last year after a 13-year romance.
- I don't know anything about this, but I'm sure my _____ here can help you.
- She's never really _____ on with her sister.
- I remember the night your father _____ to me.
- Their _____ goes back to when they were at school together.

IV. Circle the correct answer

0. We compared our product with the leading _____.

(A) brands

B. comp

C. butler

- Mommy, you _____ stay while we talk. It's nothing important.
A. don't need to B. need to C. should
- He replied, with a *reassuring* (làm yên lòng) smile: "Oh, you don't need _____ about them."
A. worrying B. worry C. to worry
- Could you tell me which way I _____?
A. to go B. need go C. should go
- You _____ say things like that. It's rude!
A. should B. mustn't C. need
- I don't think children _____ drink beer.
A. mustn't B. shouldn't C. should

V. Match to make meaningful sentences

0- <i>It is awesome to see</i>	a- <i>these magnificent creatures in flight.</i>
1. My parents divorced when	b. five years before getting married.
2. In some countries, it is traditional for	c. with a young German student.
3. She brought up her children in	d. a bride to wear white.
4. He fell in love	e. I was very young.
5. They went out with each other for	f. just the same way her mother did.

0- a	1-	2-	3-	4-	5-
------	----	----	----	----	----

VI. Choose the correct answer for each blank

It's important to think about what we (0) _____ do in relationships to prevent harming the people we love. We should also be open to the idea of creating *deeper bonds* (mối quan hệ sâu sắc hơn) and (1) _____ in love. But when it comes to *marriage* (hôn nhân), we (2) _____ be sure we're in it *for the long run* (trong thời gian dài) and not jump into an (3) _____ without giving it some *thought* (suy nghĩ). A great way to *respect* (tôn trọng) and *strengthen* (củng cố) the connection of a relationship is to celebrate events, like an (4) _____. In addition to romantic love, (5) _____ is also a *crucial* (quan trọng) part of any successful relationship and should be encouraged and *valued* (đánh giá) *evenly* (bình đẳng).

- | | | | |
|-------------------|---------------|------------------|----------------|
| 0. (A) mustn't | B. not | C. should to | D. need |
| 1. A. fall | B. bringing | C. falling | D. bring |
| 2. A. need to | B. mustn't | C. need | D. is not |
| 3. A. propose | B. engagement | C. divorce | D. engaged |
| 4. A. celebration | B. colleague | C. acquaintances | D. anniversary |
| 5. A. friendship | B. knot | C. bride | D. mosaic |

Questions 11–15

For each question, choose the correct answer.

Steve Cummins talks about starting his own business

I'd worked for the company for almost ten years. They were good employers and the money wasn't that bad. They trusted in my ability and always left me to get on with my work. And I shared an office and met some lovely people, so I certainly wasn't unhappy there. But I just couldn't stop wondering how better my life would be if I had my own business and could make my own decisions. And so one year ago this week I left my job.

We don't have a spare room at home, so the kitchen table has been my office. It was difficult to begin with, but I soon got used to working in this way. I started by visiting small businesses in the area to see if I could interest them in my services. My proudest moment was making my first sale, a website for a local cake shop. Soon after, I started getting calls from other people asking for help with websites of their own and I found myself getting quite busy.

Of course, there have been challenges. I'm not earning quite as much as before but it's enough. I don't have to pay for transport to work anymore so that means I'm not spending quite so much. My biggest problem has been managing my time. There's no boss to tell me what to do and I'm sometimes a little lazy. I have this rule that work stops on a Friday afternoon so I can spend time with the family at weekends, so I need to pay more attention to this.

So, I wouldn't say it's been easy, but I don't regret my decision at all. I've enjoyed being my own boss and I'm quite hopeful about the future. During the next 12 months I plan to rent some office space as I'd like to be able to separate work from my home life. I'm going to need to earn more money to pay for it but I think it will help me to focus on my work.

Nguồn: Collins B1 Preliminary – Test 1 – Reading – Part 3

- 11 Why did Steve leave his job?
- A He didn't like attending meetings.
 - B He wanted more control of his work.
 - C He had a great idea for a product.
 - D He wanted to earn more money.
- 12 Steve's greatest pleasure so far has been
- A getting his first customer.
 - B not having to drive to work.
 - C having his own office.
 - D not having to answer the telephone.
- 13 What does Steve say is the most difficult about working for himself?
- A working hard enough
 - B not having a regular salary
 - C feeling lonely
 - D working at the weekend
- 14 In the next year, Steve thinks
- A he will get an office job.
 - B he will earn less money.
 - C he might not need to work in his kitchen.
 - D there will be much more competition.
- 15 What would be a good introduction to this article?

A In this article, Steve Cummins explains the problems of starting your own business and dealing with difficult customers.

B Thinking of starting your own business? Steve Cummins did just that and now wishes he had done it sooner.

C Steve Cummins made a big decision last year to leave his job. Read on to find out about the ups and downs of being your own boss.

D Steve Cummins explains below how he dealt with not enjoying his job by leaving his employer and starting his own business.

Choose one of these questions.

Write your answer in about **100 words** on the answer sheet.

Question 2

You see this notice in an English-language magazine.

Articles wanted!

WHAT KIND OF HOLIDAY DO YOU ENJOY?

Have you got a favourite place you go to?

Are there things you like to do on holiday?

Write an article answering these questions and we will put it in our magazine!

Write your article.

This image shows a blank sheet of white paper with horizontal blue or grey ruling lines. A large, light-grey watermark with the word "Start" is oriented diagonally from the top-left towards the bottom-right, spanning most of the page's width and height. The paper appears to be a template for writing or drawing.

I. Write the correct English meaning of the Vietnamese word or phrase

No.	Vietnamese	English
1.	(điện thoại) bận (adj)	e _____
2.	quay/ bấm số điện thoại (v)	d _____
3.	người vận hành máy móc/ người trực tổng đài điện thoại (n)	o _____
4.	lắp đặt, cài đặt (v)	i _____
5.	phần cứng (của máy tính) (n)	h _____

II. Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning as the first one

1. I won't let you go if you don't give me my money back.

→ Unless you _____.

2. Unless it rains, we will go to the cinema.

→ If it doesn't _____.

3. If he doesn't work hard, he won't pass his class. **(use unless)**

→ He won't _____.

4. Tom won't come unless you invite him personally.

→ If you don't _____.

5. If you don't answer my question, I won't go anywhere.

→ Unless you _____.